
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

March 8, 2021 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members Doug Huggins, Chad Rappe, 

Caleb Beasley, Kimberly Claussen, and Tom Long.  Also, present were Attorney Scott 

Garwood, Charlie Dunmire, Cody Holsapple, Rick Johnson, and Chief Lamb. 

 

The minutes from the February 8th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report.  Chief Lamb requested that the City order more 

golf card stickers.   

 

Matt Foster presented the MFT program resolution. His recommendation is to oil and 

chip in 2023. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Long to approve the 

MFT program resolution.  Motion carried. 

 

Rick Johnson, owner of Zion Pros presented his plan to open a high-end deli in the 

building he owns in Macon.  He would name it Route 51 Bistro and would like to serve 

wine, beer, and deli sandwiches.  He would also like to have video gaming on the 

premises.  It would be open 10 a.m. – 10 p.m. 

 

The City would have to add a liquor license.  Attorney Garwood will bring an Ordinance 

changing the number of liquor licenses next month. 

 

Mayor Dunmire would like a motion to donate to the Meridian Ag-Tech program.  He 

would like to match any donation they receive up to $50,000.  The donation will be paid 

from the TIF fund. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Rappe, seconded by Alderman Long to approve the 

proposed donation not to exceed $50,000.  Motion carried. 

 

Street Supt. Holsapple would like to order the new mowers so they will be here when 

mowing starts in the Spring.  It was the consensus of the Council that Cody can order   

the mowers. 

 

Alderman Huggins informed the Council that the new lights were installed at the new 

park.  Cameras will be installed soon.  He is working on replacing damaged playground 

equipment. 

 



Cody reported that a pump had locked up and was at the shop getting checked out.  They 

had a few water leaks last month.   

 

The finance committee had met and the budget for 2021-2022 is done.  The personnel 

committee will meet March 17, 2021. 

 

Alderman Beasley issued building permits for two sheds and a garage. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-23, an Ordinance adopting the official 

zoning map of the City of Macon. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Beasley, seconded by Alderman Huggins to approve 

Ordinance No. 2021-23.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve the 

Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Beasley to approve 

the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Rappe, seconded by Alderman Long to adjourn.  

Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 


